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Reference: CU 2013/126(B)
 INFORMATION CIRCULAR 

The United Nations Office on Drugs and Crime presents its compliments to non-governmental organizations and wishes to inform them that, pursuant to article 63 of the United Nations Convention against Corruption, a Conference of the States Parties to the Convention has been established to improve the capacity of and cooperation between States Parties and to promote and review the implementation of this Convention. 

In accordance with rule 5 of the rules of procedure for the Conference of the States Parties to the Convention, the Secretariat wishes to draw the organization’s attention to the forthcoming fifth session of the Conference of the States Parties to the Convention, which will be held in Panama City, Panama, from 25 to 29 November 2013. 

Rule 17 of the rules of procedure provides that relevant non-governmental organizations having consultative status with the Economic and Social Council may apply to the bureau for observer status, which should be accorded unless otherwise decided by the Conference. 

Rule 17, paragraph 2, provides that other relevant non-governmental organizations may also apply to the bureau for observer status. The Secretariat shall circulate as a document a list of such organizations with sufficient information at least 30 days prior to the Conference. If there is no objection to a non-governmental organization, observer status should be accorded unless otherwise decided by the Conference. If there is an objection, the matter will be referred to the Conference for a decision. Attached is an information note on the standard admission process, as well as a contact details form, which should be sent to the Secretariat not later than the deadline specified below. 

Communications of interest should be sent to the attention of: Ms. Mirella Dummar-Frahi, NGO Liaison Officer, United Nations Office on Drugs and Crime, P.O. Box 500, 1400 Vienna, Austria, email: ngo.unit@unodc.org  as soon as possible but not later than 22 July 2013. 
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